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From the
Principal
Dr Paul Rijken

Dear friends of Cardijn College,

Welcome to another edition of INSPIRED! Each year 
brings a new challenge for Cardijn. Last year it was the 
global pandemic and how we navigated the uncertainty 
and COVID-19 restrictions. We were well-prepared for 
this ongoing challenge in 2021 and made the most of the 
year. We were delighted to come through 2021 with all 
our key student events we have come to enjoy over many 
years as a Cardijn tradition. The school Sports Day, Athon 
Day, retreats, camps and the important Tenison – Cardijn 
exchange - some of these events you will well remember. 
One aspect of our school life which had to be modified 
were large gatherings such as school assemblies, parent 
gatherings and community events. I hope that restrictions 
will ease for next year so that we can again gather as a 
community and celebrate our school life.

Cardijn College continues to grow each year. This year 
Galilee Catholic School officially transitioned to become 
Cardijn College Galilee. Whilst any transition is difficult 
for a community, the Galilee community made 2021 an 
extraordinary success. Year 7 students joined as our first 
secondary school class in the middle school at Galilee, a 
new masterplan was developed and land adjacent to the 
campus was purchased to accommodate our expansion. 
Cardijn branding was introduced, and middle school 
students wore the Cardijn uniform. Students from the 
main campus visited Galilee often to work alongside the 
younger students in the classrooms or support the sports 
program.  Stage 1 of the building program has commenced 
which will see a significant building on the corner of How 
and Quinliven Roads. This building, to be completed next 
year, will accommodate our middle school students. We 
are very excited about the growth of Cardijn College in the 
Aldinga region and look forward to another exciting year 
in 2022.

Across at our Marcellin campus, we continue to be 
extremely proud of our students. In 2021, over 85% of 
our graduates moved into employment either through 
an apprenticeship, traineeship, or full-time work. Our 
students achieved 100% SACE completion and along with 
their nationally accredited training certificates, students 
are well-placed for their future. 
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There are more apprenticeships in the industry than we 
have students, so our ongoing challenge is to encourage 
students to look at vocational pathways. Our Marcellin 
campus is back to full capacity and in 2022 we have 
the largest student intake, with all classes filled from 
Year 10-12. Families value the Marcellin experience, 
students are well prepared to tackle the world of work, 
supported by teachers and trainers who understand the 
importance of developing those personal qualities such as 
communication, initiative, teamwork, resilience, ethics as 
well as loyalty and being respectful. Our industry partners 
are instrumental to our success, and we are grateful for 
their support of our program. Next year we will begin 
Stage 1 of our master plan which will see the development 
of a new engineering and automotive hub.

Life at the Noarlunga campus has been rich and full. 
One area is that we have grown significantly in student 
numbers from about 800 to over 1400 students. In the 
middle school, we have increased from seven classes per 
year level to 10 classes with an annual intake of more 
than 280 students per year level. Simply put, Cardijn 
College, Noarlunga Downs is at full capacity. For this 
reason, Cardijn College is in discussions with the State 
Government to purchase the land between Cardijn and 
the South Adelaide Football Club. An announcement will 
be made early in 2022. This land will become the location 
of a dedicated senior school and new sports centre. We 
are delighted with the near completion of our Centre of 
Excellence in Creativity and Innovation, which will also 

accommodate our Year 12 students. This will complete our 
Student Central area and you will see the transformation 
when you visit us next. Our main oval will undergo a 
major upgrade next year with the installation of lights, a 
scoreboard and shelter. I am sure this will be welcomed by 
everyone in the community.

We are delighted to have hosted the reunions of the classes 
of 1990, 2000 and 2010 which were not able to be held last 
year and the classes of 1991, 2001 and 2011. Thank you to 
all old scholars for remaining connected with Cardijn - 
your support is greatly appreciated and valued. Next year 
we will host an event for all Old Scholars at the Noarlunga 
Downs campus, to celebrate the completion of our building 
project, for you to see the new Cardijn and also officially 
launch our “Cardijn College Anniversary Book”.

I am very excited to see you in 2022 and to welcome you 
back to your alma mater. We are very proud of you as a 
graduate of the school and look forward to sharing the life 
of Cardijn. 

With best wishes,

Paul Rijken
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A New House is Born

2022 will mark a new era in the history of Cardijn College. 
We will welcome the establishment of our 8th House, 
Chavoin (pronounced chav-waan), named after 
Jeanne-Marie Chavoin. The new House colour will be a 
deep pink, chosen to honour our Marist connection.

“Next year will bring new 
opportunities, our new 
Senior School and Innovation 
Centre will bring something 
new for everyone,” 

said Principal Dr Paul Rijken on announcing the new 
House at the 2021 Valedictory ceremony.

“From a new cafeteria, new technology, science/STEM and 
visual arts, design areas with access to our virtual reality 
and 360-degree cinema. We will bring life back to the heart 
of our school in our new student central area,” he said.

Despite her own personal lack of education, Chavoin 
valued learning highly. In her formative years, she 
learnt concern and compassion for others, particularly 
those less fortunate. Jeanne Marie founded the first 
community of the Marist Sisters. Her vision for the  
Sisters was to live a hidden life in the world, acting  
as apostles in the community and educating children  
with limited opportunities.

The Marist Sisters in Australia brought a Marist education 
to young women in Sydney in 1909. As our new House 
patron Chavoin connects us with “Being Marist” and an 
understanding of the importance of education.

Our new House Patron has been endorsed by the Cardijn 
College Board, received the approval of Dr Neil McGoran, 
Director of Catholic Education SA and endorsed by the 
Archbishop of Adelaide, Patrick O’Regan.

Chavoin House will be led by House Leader Mr Liam 
Brooks and a process was undertaken to offer students 
with the opportunity to join the new House and be 
involved in this exciting new beginning.

Students in Chavoin House will be located in the new 
Senior School and Innovation Centre when it opens in 
early 2022.

Jeanne-Marie

Chavoin
(1786 - 1858)
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Luke  
Summerton (‘11)
INSPIRED caught up with old scholar Luke Summerton 
to chat about where life has taken him since Cardijn and 
the inspiration behind his new Port Noarlunga business 
Heart & Whole.

Who/what do you remember most about your time 
at Cardijn?
I was lucky enough to meet three of my best mates  
at Cardijn, something I’ll be eternally grateful for.  
Sporting carnivals and Sports Days being a part of 
Chisholm House. School camps; whether it be outdoor  
ed or even House retreats.

What inspired you to open a bulk foods store? How 
did your time at Cardijn influence you in your 
career and life?
After working away for several years and always valuing 
my time back home, amongst anything else I wanted to 
create something that would have a positive impact on 
the community and give back rather than take. A sense of 
community was always present during my time at Cardijn 
and knowing that definitely gave me the confidence to 
open the store in the very same area.

What pathway did you take after school?
I was lucky enough to spend several winter seasons away 
working up in Mt Buller in the Victorian Alpine Region, 
along with juggling several retail jobs before landing a job 
in digital advertising just over six years ago. The job has 
included a lot of travel which has taken me to most parts of 
Australia and New Zealand.
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What have been your proudest moments & 
highlights since opening Heart & Whole?
Opening the door on the 29th of May, in the middle of 
the pandemic, though terrifying, was maybe one of the 
proudest days of my life and also the way we have been 
embraced by the community; the shop wouldn’t exist 
without the incredible customers we have and really  
hasn’t felt like a day of work since we’ve been open.

Tell me about your passion for zero waste living.
My passion for zero waste living definitely comes from 
living and travelling to some breathtaking places and 
wanting to preserve that for the future generations. 
Though the thought of “zero waste” feels like an 
impossible task, my hope for Heart & Whole is that 
it shows people an alternative way of approaching 
sustainable living. Whether that be through refilling jars  
or containers and reducing single use plastics or by buying 
locally sourced products and supporting those small 
producers around us, every effort gets us a little bit closer 
to living a zero waste lifestyle.

What advice would you give to current students 
about following their career dreams and ambitions?
Have fun with everything you do and always believe you 
can have a positive impact on the world.
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Making waves in the world of Marketing, old scholar 
Reyes Beard speaks to INSPIRED about her journey from 
Cardijn to the Melbourne Fashion Festival and back home.

Who/what do you remember most about your 
time at Cardijn?
The friendships that I made have endured to this day. 
It’s a privilege to have so many friendships continue that 
began at Cardijn; it’s amazing to see how all of our lives 
have turned out and the career paths we’ve all taken. 
Being able to now do business with or utilise the expertise 
and experiences of people that I went to school with is a 
wonderful thing.

What inspired your career in Marketing & 
Communications? How did your time at Cardijn 
influence you in your career and life?
I actually wanted to do fashion design but there weren’t 
any readily available courses in that so the career 
counsellor suggested I look into marketing as I have 
always been good at relating to people. I applied to 
Business Marketing at TAFE and soon after got my first 
job in the industry and have never looked back. It’s such 
a diverse industry with so many different branches; from 
the super social event and partnerships arm to the highly 
analytical side of advertising/social media statistics and 
audience targeting. 
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What pathway did you take after school?
I studied business marketing at TAFE and then soon 
after landed my first job in the industry and moved to 
Melbourne in 2006. It was in Melbourne that I cut my 
teeth in the industry of Marketing and Communications, 
working in Lifestyle PR which laid the foundation of the 
path for the rest of my career. Early on in my career I set a 
goal of simply being and doing better than the year before; 
it’s the same goal I still set myself every year.

What have been your proudest moments & 
highlights since establishing Reyes Marketing 
House?
Some of the proudest moments I have had working for 
myself is working alongside and being peers with people 
that I used to look up to. I’ve worked on so many amazing 
projects but one of my favourites was being a partner of 
Melbourne Fashion Festival through one of my clients 
being a major sponsor. Going through the motions of 
creating a huge activation, at one of my favourite events, 
that was enjoyed by tens of thousands of people was a 
wonderful feeling. Pulling off something of that scale; 
working alongside national brands and names of the 
highest calibre as a small business owner with a small  
team was certainly something I’ll always be proud of. 

Something else that I’m immensely proud of actually 
only happened this year; I was accepted to an Executives 
Program at Oxford University Said Business School 
in London. I was able to learn from some of the world’s 
biggest names in Marketing and sit alongside classmates 
that represented the marketing divisions of household 
brand names. Being a small business without corporate 
backing, I was very nervous when I saw the high calibre of 
classmates and wondered if I was perhaps out of my depth 
with this study. I am still pinching myself that I managed 
to finish the course with a High Distinction and could sit 
comfortably alongside people that I thought would be 
intimidating in their experience and knowledge.

Tell me about your experience with The Garden of 
Unearthly Delights & Christies Beach Business & 
Tourism Association.
I was fortunate to be awarded the contract for Digital 
Marketing Manager of the GOUD in 2017, it was a huge 
contract, on-top of my existing client base and one that I 
was so excited to be involved with. To add to the pressure, 
my daughter had just been born and I started working 
onsite at GOUD with the management team when she 
was just five weeks old (she was with me through every 
meeting, media showing and content grab). Working on 
iconic events are high pressure and a vortex of intense 
activity over a short period of time; the workload 
and focus needed to execute these types of events is 
unforgiving but the reward of seeing what you and the 
team have pulled off afterwards is like no other; knowing 

“As a generation that will 
be working under millennial  

CEOs and managers, they’ll  
almost always be more 

interested in you as a person  
and your experiences (both life  

and career wise) than simply  
what your final grade was.”

that you’ve played a part in something that hundreds 
of thousands of people have experienced is a pretty cool 
feeling. 

After sitting on the board for the Christies Beach Business 
and Tourism Association for a bit over a year, I was 
humbled to be nominated and voted in as Chairwoman. 
This was a volunteer position that I took on on-top of 
running my business as I wanted to be able to be a voice of 
change and advocate for the area which I had grown up in 
and love. 

What advice would you give to current students 
about following their career dreams and ambitions?
I would say to not get to hung up on feeling like you need 
to decide what you need to be or a particular job that 
you need to get. The reality is that from high school it’s 
impossible to know the path your career will take and 
many of the jobs that you’ll end up doing and the tasks 
that will consume your day, may not even exist right now. 
When I started out, social media didn’t even exist; it is 
now a fundamental part of my career and expertise. Being 
keen to learn through experience, trying new things and 
being open to where a path might lead you are far more 
important than your final score or the TAFE or Uni course 
you’ve done straight out of high school. As a generation 
that will be working under millennial CEOs and managers, 
they’ll almost always be more interested in you as a person 
and your experiences (both life and career wise) than 
simply what your final grade was. A career is made up of 
so much more than the study you take or the tasks in any 
one job.

Any other news to share?
In 2019 I married Joe Prater on the beach in Tulum, 
Mexico, who I went to Cardijn with. We connected from 
the moment we met and remained friends through the 
different paths our lives took us and then brought us 
back into each other’s lives. We are now married with a 
daughter and expecting twins in December.



14 
INSPIRED Issue 4

This Year 
in Social
From a turbulent 2020, we entered this year 
well-versed in communicating digitally as our 
platforms saw video content and live streaming 
become standard practice. Taking COVID-safe  
practices in our stride we continued to showcase 
all the exciting events happening inside the walls of 
Cardijn College.

SA restrictions eased and we were fortunate enough 
to be able to return to regular posting including 
sporting and academic achievements, music nights 
and other extra-curricular events.

2021 was our inaugural year as three campuses and 
our community grew as we amalgamated with 
Cardijn College Galilee. We loved seeing 
interactions between senior and primary students 
as we engaged in cross-campus activities through 
Cardijn College, Marcellin Campus and Galilee.

We are able to fondly look back on this era of 
resilience, adaptability (and face masks) as we 
look forward to the opportunities in 2022.

Over 300 students across SA attended the Women in STEM 
breakfast. The event provided an opportunity for young 
women to hear from accomplished women who work in 
STEM industries. ‘These students are our future, and there 
is no better opportunity than this to give future female 
leaders and pioneers an inside look into a career in STEM.’ 
- Seow Yoke Kong, Vice President of IT, Optus

Our students in the Marist Centre have been learning and 
practising different coffee-making skills as part of their 
Barista and Food Hygiene course. An afternoon tea for 
families was held in the Marist Centre as we tested out our 
emerging baristas’ abilities!

JUN 28JUN 28

To further our connection between our campuses, Year 10s 
created a personalised storybook for their reception buddy 
at Cardijn College Galilee.

Congratulations to Mitchell Wolves on their second Sports 
Day win in a row! Honourable mention to Faulkner House 
on taking out the Spirit Cup again with their persistent 
enthusiasm throughout the day!

MAR 09MAR 09

SEP 22SEP 22

OCT 19OCT 19
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25 NOV: Congratulations to Arlo 
Draper, Class of 2020 on being drafted 
to the Collingwood Football Club at 
pick number 45. Arlo was a standout 
student in the Football Academy and 
demonstrated his elite talent in the 
First 18 competition. The College is 
extremely proud of you and your 
achievements so far Arlo, and we look 
forward to following your progress at 
the highest level.

Marist Centre students recently 
participated in the Special Olympics 
Australia Youth Carnival! They joined 
in on activities including Pass + 
Throw, Jump + Move, Flip + Throw, 
and Hit The Target. Participants all 
received a medal and autograph from 
2020 Australian Olympic athlete, Izzy 
Batt-Doyle. Year 7 student Myka was 
interviewed by Channel Ten News 
summarising his experience!

The Cardijn College 430 ACU held a Remembrance Day Commemorative 
Ceremony on the College Parade Ground at 1100 hrs. The respectful service was 
led by LT. Podger, CSM Baverstock and RSM Oliver Barratt, TOOC Turner and 
2nd LT. Emily McCarthy. Student bugler Lauren and the College band added to 
the solemnity of the service, under the expert direction of Chris Weber. Thanks 
to LTCOL Paul Rijken for reading The Ode and to cadet Davina for sharing the 
Welcome to Country. It was great to welcome so many parents and families, 
with several returned servicemen proudly displaying their service medals. 
Equally inspiring, were the cadets who wore the medals of family members, 
both past and present. Lest We Forget. 

Year 7 Italian students had the 
opportunity to learn how to cook 
from Cardijn Old Scholar and well-
known Chef David Lovett (‘99). 
Students made one of David’s 
signature sweets from his recently 
published cookbook Big and Little.

Several Maths students recently 
competed in the Australian 
Mathematics Trust’s Australian 
Mathematics Competition collecting 
17 Credits and 8 Distinctions.

Some particular highlights were: 
- Year 12 student Tim receiving 
a Distinction in the challenging 
Year 12 grading 
- Year 11 students Chantelle and  
Alec both making it in the top 15% 
of Year 11 competitors 
- And despite currently being in 
Year 10 Lachlan competed against 
Year 11s and made it into the top 7%

All students that participated 
showcased the depth of knowledge 
and skill of Cardijn’s Maths students. 
Well done all!

NOV 02NOV 02

NOV 11NOV 11

NOV 25NOV 25
SEP 21SEP 21

DEC 01 DEC 01 
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Staff Q&A
Jarrad Strain

In this issue of INSPIRED, we chat to Maths and 
Innovation Curriculum leader Jarrad Strain to find out 
what makes him tick.

You’ve had an interesting and varied career path. 
What inspired you to pursue a teaching career?
I have had the pleasure of working across different 
industries and in different roles. I enjoyed many aspects 
of this work, however I found a real spark through 
volunteering with Rotary on weekends. That was when 
some of the most enjoyable times occurred. In particular 
when I was working on youth camps with Rotary that 
allowed me to see the impact that genuine care and 
positive experiences have on young people. 

At one point I said to my wife that I wanted to swap the 
ratio of five day work week and two day volunteering 
with kids. She recognised my passion and pointed out that 
work in education may give me the best of both worlds. 
She was right.

Since moving into education I have found joy in working 
with students and satisfaction in student growth, as well 
as my own. I recall a key feature of successful and satisfied 
colleagues across all industries has been the willingness 
and ability to continue to learn and grow. I impart this 
advice on to students; with the hope that whatever they do 
after they graduate, they develop into life long learners. 

What do you enjoy most about working at Cardijn 
College?
Cardijn College is such a positive community with so 
many opportunities arising from the growth, for students, 
staff and community members. Working with teachers that 
are so willing to support each other and the students is 
energising as a teacher.

I have been the benefactor of the efforts many predecessors 
put into the College, and I am excited by the seeds we 
are currently planting. I look forward to seeing how the 
projects and resources, particularly in the new building, 
we are working on now will continue to support the 
College and the wider community in the future. 

What are your goals and priorities in your role as 
Maths and Innovation Curriculum Leader?
In Mathematics at Cardijn College, we are addressing 
anxiety around the subject and responding to relevance 
through recognising that Mathematics can support human 
flourishing. This is a process to shift mathematics from a 
tool to a mindset that fosters virtues. This approach aligns 
well with so much of the ethos at Cardijn College, and I 
am confident it will flow into the positive engagement and 
achievement of students.  

Innovation has a lot of projects underway, but a priority 
is preparing for the implementation of the Centre for 
Innovation in the new building. The tools and resources 
this space will provide will ensure Cardijn College can 
continue to provide progressive educational experiences 
for students into the future.
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Who/what inspires you in your work and life?
I am inspired by the progress and possibilities the future 
brings. I often think of this, the possibilities of the future in 
terms of the impact on our students, but now it seems even 
more personal with my daughters. Each of my daughters 
are unique in personality and strengths; Aurora (6yo) is 
sensitive and has an altruistic care of others, Celeste (2yo) 
is confident and driven and Stella (born 5 Nov) is just 
starting to form her relationship with the world.  I am 
inspired to share the joys and potential of the world that 
they will be a part of.

What are your interests/hobbies outside of work?
While my family is my favourite hobby (which the photos 
on social media would demonstrate) when time permits, 
I find joy in fuelling my curiosity. I enjoy exploring 
technology through tinkering with Arduinos, Raspberry 
Pis, rockets and FPV drones. I also enjoy reading books, 
doing puzzles and exploring mathematical objects (such as 
origami and Rubiks cubes).

A hobby that I look forward to getting back into, as my 
daughters grow up, is space. I am fascinated by space 
travel, with some very fond memories visiting the Apollo 
11 launch site and getting tours of decommissioned space 
shuttles. Even the opportunity to gaze at the stars and 
consider the immensity of space stokes my imagination 
and excites me.
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Old Collegians Sport
2021 proved to be a year of 
character building for Cardijn Old 
Collegians FC. Coming off the back 
of a somewhat disappointing 2020 
with the effects of COVID-19 and 
a string of undesirable results that 
led to our first team being relegated 
from Division 1, the Old Collegians 
looked to regather their strength. 
This strength was challenged at times 
through injuries and poor results, 
but ultimately the club finished  
strong and will look to bring this 
resolve into 2022.

The 2021 season initially looked 
to be a return to form for the Old 
Collegians, particularly in the 
first team side. Indicative of this 
was a new first team coach who 
immediately showed his passion 
and commitment to making the 
club successful on-field performers. 
This, combined with strong new and 
returning first team players, looked 
to indicate a possible return to 
Division 1. However, an incredibly 
unfortunate string of injuries to the 
first team left the team somewhat 
lost, negatively impacting both the 
first team and reserves as a result. 
Thus, the first team struggled to put 
results on the board in the first half 
of the season. However, through the 
commitment and resilience of both 
the coach and the players, the first 
team was able to turn around the 
second half of the season, posting 
some very strong results that indicate 
a much stronger 2022.

The reserves and C grade had a 
similar trajectory to the first team 
throughout 2021. In terms of the 
reserves team, they were able to 
achieve more stability week-in-
week-out but still struggled to put 
wins on the board despite many  
close results. However, they showed 
great promise throughout and 
only looked stronger as the season 
went on. Overall, quite a strong 
performance from the Bs side who 
have proven to be our most consistent 
side over the years. The C grade team 
had a very strong pre-season and 
were looking to make a statement 
in Division 5 this year, but the results 
again failed to show this to an extent. 
With that said, the Cs team began to 
gel toward the end of the year and in 
patches played some football that  
was fluid, effective and great to 
watch. Both teams will look to build 
on this improving form into 2022 and 
be rewarded with positive results. 

Cardijn Old Collegians FC is aiming 
for a strong year in 2022, both in 
terms of on-field performance and 
providing a social culture that is 
inclusive and fun for all members. 
To achieve this, we have picked a 
dedicated committee, revamped the 
coaching line-up and put a huge focus 
on creating an environment that is 
conducive to both on-field and social 
success. Keep an eye on us and watch 
us grow next year! 
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Class of
1990 Reunion
2021 was a big year for the Cardijn College reunions program. Not only did we 
host the 10, 20 and 30 year reunions of the classes of 1991, 2001 and 2011 we also 
caught up with graduates from 1990, 2000 and 2010 after their reunions were 
postponed from 2020! Don’t miss out on an invitation to your reunion! Update 
your details with the College by completing our form available at:

www.cardijn.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars

http://www.cardijn.catholic.edu.au/community/old-scholars
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Class of
1991 
Reunion
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‘91 Reunion
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Class of
2000 Reunion
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Class of
2001 Reunion
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Class of
2010 Reunion
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Class of
2011 Reunion
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Dr Cameron McPhail (‘11)
Dr Cameron McPhail obtained his PhD in Environmental 
Engineering from the University of Adelaide. Cameron 
currently works for Isle Utilities Australia, an innovation 
consultancy specialising in the development of emerging 
technologies in the water and environmental sectors.

Steven Freeling (‘04)
Steven Freeling was awarded the 2021 GMA Excellence 
in Golf Club Management award at the SA Golf Industry 
awards night.

Dr Matilda Smale (‘12)
Dr Matilda Smale has graduated a Doctor of Medicine with 
Distinction to add to the list of accolades achieved during 
her studies at Flinders University.

During her four years of hard work Dr Smale was 
awarded:

• The Dean’s Prize for the highest aggregate marks in the 
clinical phase of the course

• The Jack Alpers Prize in Clinical Internal Medicine

• The Australian Medical Association (SA) Student Medal 
and Prize

• The Staff Prize in Obstetrics and Gynaecology 

• The WA Cramond Prize in Psychiatry



Dr James McEvoy-May (‘09)
Dr James McEvoy-May obtained his PhD in Medical 
Science from both Flinders University and McMaster 
University, Canada. James was also the recipient of the 
distinguished Vice Chancellor’s Award for Thesis Doctoral 
Excellence.

James now continues his research with Flinders University 
studying the health of the respiratory system and also 
teaching at Flinders University and the University of 
Adelaide.

Luke Harris (‘91)
Cardijn Old Scholar and past staff member Luke Harris 
was awarded the Onkaparinga Business Awards Best 
Tourism Operator and Attraction for his business, 
Gone Awol Tours.

Danielle Greig (‘03)
Danielle Greig has been appointed to the position of 
Deputy Principal (Head of Campus) at Cardijn College’s 
Noarlunga campus. Danielle has held a range of teaching 
and leadership roles at the College since 2011.



WELCOME HOME
You are invited to join us for an 
on-campus alumni event in 2022.

Tour our brand new Senior School and 
Innovation Centre, see what else is new  
and reconnect with your fellow alumni 
at Cardijn College. Details will be advised  
early in the new year.


